Central Park Gardens
Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, October 20, 2010
Present: 
Lisa Buckman, Jim Fowler, Peg Smith, Jan Bower, Gail Morris, Emily Griswold, Dorothy Peterson, Linda Parsons and Sara Sevy Tremayne
Emily introduced Sara Sevy Tremayne as a new member to the steering committee.  She recently moved to the area with her husband, who is in the Anthropology Department at UC Davis.  Sara has considerable work experience and interest in landscaping and environmental issues and will be an asset to our committee.
1. Updates
a. Sundial proposal

Angela is revising the sundial drawing and will send it back to us when it is completed.  The plan is to place the sundial on the west side of the park by the meadow.
2. Faducci Sculpture Installation 
a. Installation schedule
Installation of the finished monarch butterfly caterpillar sculpture will require digging a hole for the footing, lowering the sculpture and its steel framework into place, pouring concrete around the steel framework, and compacting decomposed granite around the completed piece. The sculpture will be oriented in such a way that it faces the park but also looks into the garden.  The footing will not be visible because decomposed granite (DG) will be put around the base.  

Solomon Bassoff, the artist, will be arriving at 10:00 a.m. on Wednesday, October 27 to finalize the orientation of the sculpture on the site and dig the footing.  An excavation of approximately 3 ft x 8 ft x 1 ft is needed to accommodate the sculpture.  Peg, Emily and Gail volunteered to help with the excavation on Wednesday and to leave the pile of dirt for the City to remove from the site.  Lisa will find out where the City wants to put the fill from the excavation.  It would be good to have it removed before the Farmer’s Market takes place on Wednesday.  Peg will measure and take photos of the site.
Solomon will arrive on Thursday morning to install the sculpture and pour the concrete footing.  The sculpture will be brought in with a Bobcat from B Street.  Lisa will provide plywood to protect the lawn and pathway from damage from the Bobcat.  Lisa will arrange DG delivery on Thursday morning and it should all be spread by Friday, October 29, so that everything is ready for the unveiling of the sculpture on Saturday morning, October 30, at the Open House.  A minimum of two yards of DG will be needed to cover the base of the caterpillar.  Hopefully, the City will have enough DG in its Yard for this purpose so that we don’t have to spend CPG funds to bring more in.
b. Enterprise photographer
A photographer from the Davis Enterprise is coming on Thursday, October 28, between 11 a.m. and 12 noon to take an action shot of Solomon completing the installation.  
c. “Kissing gate” plans

The south and north sides of the garden are grown up with vegetation, but the B Street side is open, and Peg is concerned about unsupervised children running into B Street traffic.  She is proposing the construction of a “kissing gate”, a safety fence in two sections, each 4 feet long separated by a 2 foot gap.  The fencing will be similar to other fences in the garden.  This type of barrier will allow for easy passage for the public while providing a safety barrier for children from B Street.  A request was submitted to Rotary, and they have agreed to do this work in November.

d. Sculpture naming contest

Emily looked at various techniques used by zoos and other organizations for naming contests in her effort to find a model for the naming contest for the sculpture.  She is finalizing a form to be used at the Open House that will specify the name of the entrant, date, email address, name suggested and a brief justification for the name.  There will be a chalkboard at the site that will record some of the suggested names.  The email entries will be due on November 5th.  The person who submits the winning name will get a milkweed plant and a butterfly field guide.  Emily has done a press release about the contest.
3. Open House Planning
a. Volunteer assignments and remaining recruitment
The following people will be in charge of the information tables and selling plants at the Open House on Saturday:

Rose & Flower Garden -- Linda Parsons and Jim Fowler
Sensory Garden – Gail Morris

Meadow – Christine Joshel and Diana Morris

Vegetable Garden – Peg Smith and Bill Reinhart

In addition, Kelly Torres will set up the Master Gardener table in the Sensory Garden and Annie Joseph from the City’s IPM program – “Our Water, Our World” – will distribute free information from a table set up outside the vegetable garden on the green. There is also a possibility that an entomologist studying monarch butterflies (Louie Yang) will bring some live butterflies from a butterfly farm in Woodland. Nik will be the photographer and take charge of the naming contest with Gail Morris’ daughter.  Jan Bower, Michael Bobell and Sara
 Sevy Tremayne will do interpretive sign testing.  Mary Yaussy and Gwen Oliver will help with any set up that has not been done on Friday, e.g., signs, tablecloths, plants and canopies.
Jim Fowler, Jan Bower, Sara Sevy Tremayne, and Emily will do the Friday afternoon set-up at 4 p.m.  Jim will pick up 10 tables, canopies and any other needed equipment at the Arboretum before that time.  There will be 2 tables in the Rose & Flower Garden, 1 in the Sensory Garden, 2 in the Meadow, 2 in the Vegetable Garden, 2 by the sculpture and 1 for the City.  Merchandise (t-shirts and garden gloves) will be scattered and sold from the various tables rather than at just one table like we did last year.
b. Plant Sale Preparation

Emily suggested we staple a seed packet to a stick to identify the different plants that are in the trays and available for sale.  Workers will wear aprons so that they can carry free seeds in their pockets for distribution.  Gail will provide change ($100 in $1 and $5 bills; no coins).  Each table will get $20.  There are no plants under $1.00.  The two-inch plants cost $2.00 and the three-inch plants, $3.00.  Emily will decide what to charge for the three jacaranda plants, which are in gallon containers.  Lisa was asked to check on some missing burlap tarps, which are used for clean-up in the garden and should be left by the shed after being emptied by the City.
c. Seeds
The seeds are free and will be given to anyone who suggests a name for the sculpture, fills out a sign survey form or buys a plant.  Linda and Gail have volunteered to package the seeds.
d.
Invitations
Emily will draft an email letter tonight to the 200 volunteers on the CPG list and a notice for the Davis Enterprise about the Open House.  A sign is already posted on the kiosks in the gardens.  Willa will bring the signs for testing, and Peg will bring some brochures, as well as handouts for the vegetable garden.  Linda will bring some hand outs for the other information tables.
4.
Upcoming Workdays

Emily will be on vacation from November 5 to 14.  Jan and Gail volunteered to be in charge of the workday on November 6 while she is gone.  Other scheduled workdays are Saturday, October 23 and November 20, 9:00-11:00 a.m.

Submitted by, 

Jan Bower, Secretary

